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December 20, 2018
	Michael Rollo
Chairperson, Board of Selectmen
Town of Rollinsford
667 Main Street

Post Office Box 309
Rollinsford, New Hampshire 03869-0309
	Prelim-EAP

Community Name:
	Town of Madbury,
Strafford County,

New Hampshire

	
	Community No.:
	330190


Dear Mr. Rollo:
We are pleased to present your community with Preliminary copies of the Flood Insurance Rate Map (FIRM) and Flood Insurance Study (FIS) report for Strafford County, New Hampshire (All Jurisdictions). The enclosed FIS report for Strafford County describes the flood hazard information updates made to the FIRM and FIS report and the source information used in making the updates.  No new flood hazard information has been presented in the FIRM panels and FIS report for your community.  Although your community is unaffected by the updated flood hazard information presented in the FIRM and FIS report, your community is geographically located on one or more of the revised map panels and as such we will continue to share information with you at key processing stages during the map update.
You will find enclosed a DVD with the flood hazard information for Strafford County as updated by this Preliminary issuance. By providing the flood hazard information Geographic Information System (GIS) format, we are making it easier for your community to incorporate the data into your local GIS. In addition to the DVD, a hard copy of your community’s Preliminary FIRM panels and FIS Report were forwarded to your community’s Floodplain Administrator. We have also provided a hard copy of the Preliminary FIRM panels to Jennifer Gilbert, your State National Flood Insurance Program (NFIP) Coordinator, whose contact information is provided at the end of this letter.
We are sending the Preliminary copies at this time to give your community an opportunity to review them.  Additionally, in an effort to assist you in circulating the information, FEMA has posted digital copies of the [revised] FIRM and FIS report materials to the following Website: www.fema.gov/preliminaryfloodhazarddata.  
We will contact you shortly to schedule a formal community coordination meeting (a “Consultation Coordination Officer [CCO]” Meeting) to discuss the revised flood hazard information, ordinance adoption, and other frequently asked questions and concerns.  In the meantime, we encourage you to circulate the enclosed copies as widely as possible among elected officials, staff, and other individuals or organizations in the community that would have an interest in the FIRM and FIS report so that they will have the opportunity to review them thoroughly before the formal community coordination meeting.  The review period provides community officials and citizens in the affected communities with an opportunity to identify changes or corrections to non-technical information, such as corporate limits, road names, and stream names on the FIRM or in the FIS report.  Comments may be sent to Alex Sirotek, Region 1 Service Center Lead, CDM Smith, 75 State Street, Suite 701, Boston, Massachusetts 02109.  Please submit comments (digital format such as shapefiles preferred) no later than 30 days from the date of this letter.  All comments and changes received during this review period will be incorporated, as appropriate, before the FIRM and FIS report become effective.
We reviewed our records to determine if any previous Letters of Map Change (LOMCs) (i.e., Letters of Map Amendment, Letters of Map Revision [LOMRs]) for your community will be superseded when the FIRM becomes effective.  According to our records, no LOMCs have been issued for your community.
If you have any questions regarding the Preliminary copies of the FIRM and FIS report, please contact John Grace, CFM, at (617) 832-4715 or by email at John.Grace@fema.dhs.gov.  If you have general questions about mapping issues, please call our FEMA Map Information eXchange (FMIX), toll free, at (877) 336-2627 (877-FEMA MAP) or e-mail our FMIX staff at FEMAMapSpecialist@riskmapcds.com.

Sincerely, 
Kerry Bogdan

Risk Analysis Branch Chief

Mitigation Division

FEMA Region I

State NFIP Coordinator’s Contact Information:

Jennifer Gilbert, ANFI, CFM, State NFIP Coordinator

New Hampshire Office of Strategic Initiatives

107 Pleasant Street

Johnson Hall, Third Floor

Concord, New Hampshire 03301

Phone Number: (603) 271-2155

Email:  jennifer.gilbert@osi.nh.gov

Enclosures:

DVD of Preliminary FIRM and FIS Report
cc:   
Thomas Clark, Building Inspector, Town of Rollinsford (hard copy and DVD)

Caroline Kendall, Chairperson, Planning Board, Town of Rollinsford (w/o enclosures)

Jen Czysz, Executive Director, Strafford Regional Planning Commission (w/o enclosures)

Whitney Welch, State Hazard Mitigation Officer, New Hampshire Homeland Security and Emergency Management (w/o enclosures)

Jennifer Gilbert, ANFI, CFM, State NFIP Coordinator, New Hampshire Office of Strategic Initiatives (hard copy and DVD)


John Grace, CFM, Civil Engineer, FEMA Region I (hard copy and DVD)


Alex Sirotek, Regional Service Center (w/o enclosures)


Fay Rubin, Project Manager, University of New Hampshire (w/o enclosures)
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